1

[image: image2.png]


[image: image1.jpg]Patanentry Ofice
o 510 et
o o e
peiies
i
0 ma
F W o
i

Gy Boreilirus

Henber of Parament
Yrkton—Hetle

Constituency Office
19—t b o
tokn, s

op
e g T30
e 006} 06201

ol e, L4840

i @z

-


















Ottawa


July 11, 2005











The Honourable Anne McLellan, P.C., M.P.


Minister of Public Safety and Emergency Preparedness


House of Commons


Ottawa, Ontario


K1A 0A6





Dear Minister:





Re: CHANGE IN ATT POLICY FOR 12(3) FIREARMS?





I am very disappointed with your letter dated June 23, 2005, in response to the many complaints we have been receiving about your change in policy with respect to the transportation of prohibited firearms to shooting ranges by law-abiding firearms owners.





Firstly, you failed to provide the information I respectfully requested in my January 13th letter; namely, the copies of the documents and evidence your officials have amassed that demonstrate the public safety risks posed by these federally licensed firearms owners and their registered 12(3) firearms at ranges approved by your own Firearms Officers.  This is especially troubling in that your interpretation allows these very same people to transport these very same prohibited firearms for the following purposes: “change of residence, repair, export, disposal or taken to a gun show.”  Where is the logic in that?  In your eyes, these honest folk are too dangerous to take their legally-owned guns to the shooting range but not to a public gun show?





Secondly, your current interpretation contradicts the stated intent of section 19(2) and the Special Authorization to Possess (SAP) Regulations as described to members of the Standing Committee on Justice by Justice Department and Firearms Centre officials on December 4, 2001, and the explanation provided in the Regulatory Impact Statement when the SAP Regulations were first enacted.





Finally, you defend your interpretation of the law by saying that you “…need to adjust the operational practices as necessary to respect the Firearms Act and its regulations.”  But haven’t you been telling Parliament and the public for years that the entire purpose
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of the Firearms Act was to create a “culture of safety”?  Now, you admit in writing (something we all suspected) that implementation of the Firearms Act is the end-result you and your government want to achieve regardless when measures being implemented serve no public safety objective and even if your decisions contradict themselves and defy all common sense.  





The Auditor General’s comments in her December 2002 report about the “excessively regulatory” nature of the program have now spread from the unidentified program partners to the very head of the department and the Minister in charge.





Regrettably,





�


Garry Breitkreuz, MP


Yorkton-Melville





cc 	Honourable Ralph Goodale, Regina, Sask.


	Mrs. Sheila Fraser, Auditor General of Canada








APRIL 29, 2005 - LIBRARY OF PARLIAMENT BACKGROUND PAPER


TRANSPORTATION OF PROHIBITED FIREARMS FOR USE AT SHOOTING RANGES


� HYPERLINK "http://www.garrybreitkreuz.com/publications/LibraryReport_ATTsforProhibitedFirearms_2005_04_29.doc" ��http://www.garrybreitkreuz.com/publications/LibraryReport_ATTsforProhibitedFirearms_2005_04_29.doc�





JUNE 8, 2005 - LIBRARY OF PARLIAMENT FOLLOW-UP LETTER 


RE: Possible Amendment of the Special Authority to Possess Regulations


� HYPERLINK "http://www.garrybreitkreuz.com/issues/guninfo/lr_amending_sap_reg_2005_06_08.doc" ��http://www.garrybreitkreuz.com/issues/guninfo/lr_amending_sap_reg_2005_06_08.doc�
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